CENTERVILLE-OSTERVILLE-MARSTONS MILLS FIRE DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2014
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PRESENT:  Carlton B. Crocker, John A. Lacoste, and David V. Lawler, Prudential Committee; Michael J. Winn, Fire Chief; Judith Sprague, Clerk/Treasurer; Melissa Abrams, Assistant Clerk/Treasurer.
Also Present:   Byron Eldridge, Deputy Chief; Attorney Daniel Creedon; Michael Judge, Firefighter Retiree; Thomas Long, Local 2346, Enrique Arrascue, Local 2346
The meeting convened at 6:00 p.m.    
Public Comment:  Since Michael Judge is now retired, he questioned whether or not his insurance will cover his medical bills.  Prudential Committee and Chief Winn confirmed that Blue Cross will take care of all medical bills during his Retirement. 
Chief Winn:  A Volunteer Firemen’s Insurance Services (VFIS) audit of FY2013 was done and the Centerville Osterville Marstons Mills Fire District will be receiving a refund in the amount of $46,954.74.  The Prudential Committee recommended that we do an audit of the last three years. 
Judy Sprague:  Judy listened in, via phone, on a Streetlight meeting last Friday, September 5, 2014.  All streetlights in the District should be converted over to LED by December 2014.  The streetlight conversion will save the District approximately $50,000.  Siemen’s has sent us Streetlight Manuals.   Also, Siemen’s is in the process of hiring a Service Account Agent who will oversee the streetlights in our District. On Wednesday, September 10, 2014, Judy attended a Barnstable County Retirement Advisory Board meeting.  At this meeting it was stressed how important it is for Treasurer’s to attend the meetings so when they vote they will have a quorum. Judy and Melissa will be attending a Cape and Islands Collector’s and Treasurer’s Association Meeting on Martha’s Vineyard tomorrow, September 11, 2014, so Florence Hodkinson will be working in the Prudential Office.  
Minutes:  John A. Lacoste made a motion to accept the minutes of August 20, 2014 as printed.  David V. Lawler seconded the motion.  It was a unanimous vote.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, October 8, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.

Public Comment:   Chief Winn reminded everyone that they are invited to the October 6th ceremony at 5pm.  He also announced that there will be a September 11th ceremony at 9:45 in front of Station 1 and that everyone was invited to that too.
Carlton B. Crocker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:32.  John A. Lacoste seconded the motion.  It was a unanimous vote.  
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            Melissa Abrams, Assistant Clerk/Treasurer
